
October/November 2018

www.matronline.com

From the President
By Eben Shantz

President... continued on page 4

Zigging and Zagging

It’s no secret, I hate unknowns…and I have a sneaking suspicion that you 
may not, as well!

With our businesses running so tight on margins, we have to count on labor 
being $X and all other expenses being around $X to make it all work. So 
when the unexpected happens, it’s downright painful.

Recently, we’ve had a lot of external theft problems, mostly cores (cats, bat-
teries, aluminum wheels, etc) but one time it was two GM 6.2L V8’s and 
then a bunch of cats cut off some rebuilders we had, rendering them parts 
cars. Now THAT costs. I know these problems to be so bad in some areas 
that owners add in a “theft/damage” line to their budget so they at least have 
a buffer if something like this happens. Naturally, I did not.

So what do you do now? 

It’s a fact of this business that people want what you have and there’s very 
little you can do short of building Fort Knox to stop them. A night security 
officer is cost-prohibitive (and may lead to that person partaking in the pil-
fering), fencing is expensive, lights can be shot out, and dogs…well…I don’t 
know about you but we don’t need any more mouths to feed around here, 
thank you. You Zig, they Zag. We all know that money spent NOT on prod-
uct doesn’t come back. It’s that kind of cat and mouse game our businesses 
just don’t have time for.  Conceding there is realistically no possible way to 
stop all theft forever, I sat down to think through the process of what to 
do when there is theft and how to handle the costs to the business. After 
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President... continued from cover

a short conversation with my CPA, 
I learned you can actually write off 
the inventory as stolen instead of 
just deleting the parts, so you can 
actually realize the loss in your cost 
of sales (or goods).

1. Report it to the police
Not our favorite thing to do 
and usually produces nothing, 
but you at least go through the 
motions of getting a case num-
ber. Hopefully after enough of 
those, someone starts paying 
attention or you have leverage 
to go to your local business as-
sociation and use them to get 
police help.

2. Take inventory of the stolen 
items and write up invoices 
for them, with VIN #’s
This is the part I was missing 
before. This way the vehicle in 
your inventory system still gets 
credit as a “sale” so it feeds your 
bidding package correctly. Be-
fore I was just deleting the in-
ventory and looking at that car 
2 years later saying, “Why didn’t 
this thing produce?!?!”

3. Patch up the damage and 
make it harder to get in!
Get your employees involved. 
99% of the time they are as 
unhappy as you are this is hap-
pening. If the flunkies are using 
the same place over and over 
to get in, we start writing nice 

little notes to them and putting 
car hulls in front of that area…
usually with some presents in 
them. I can go into detail about 
some of the more creative traps 
we’ve set, but it suffices to say 
there have been some very oily 
perpetrators some nights.

In conclusion, don’t try to change 
what has already happened, focus 
on what you can do NOW to make 
things better, move forward. Keep 
your parts racks full and that will 
keep the machine churning. Be safe 
out there!

- Eben

MATR
Dates of Interest

2018
October 
19/20 MATR Annual 

Meeting, 
 w/Auto & Truck 

Recyclers of Illinois 
 St. Louis U-Pic-A-Part
 Washington Park, IL

November 

1-3 ARA Convention
 Orlando, FL
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Over 35 Acres of Late Model SalvageOver 35 Acres of Late Model Salvage
Foreign & DomesticForeign & Domestic

Remanufactured Engines and TransmissionsRemanufactured Engines and Transmissions
Aftermarket Sheet Metal, Cooling & LightingAftermarket Sheet Metal, Cooling & Lighting

www.jcautoparts.comwww.jcautoparts.com

901 County Line Rd • Monroe City, MO 63456901 County Line Rd • Monroe City, MO 63456

800-678-4900800-678-4900

Since 1960Since 1960

HELP!
Can you help to 

continue MATR News?
If you have been 
thinking about 

advertising NOW is the 
time!

This newsletter is supported 
by the advertisers in it and 

we thank them!!  
Unfortunately, the 

advertising support for the 
newsletter is struggling 

to cover the costs of 
production and mailing.  
You can also opt to get 

this newsletter by email to 
reduce paper and mailing 

costs.  Send an email to 
newsletters@rjmc.com.

This newsletter is mailed 
to all the automotive 
recyclers in Missouri.  

It carries the news 
from Missouri Auto & 

Truck Recyclers free of 
charge as a service to 
the association.  It is a 
membership building 

tool and a resource for 
MATR as the newsletter 

gets the word out on MATR 
activities and information.  

Your ad supports the 
newsletter and in turn 

supports Missouri Auto & 
Truck Recyclers.

Can you support MATR 
News?

Call 877-525-4589
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A-1 Auto Recyclers
573-442-4343

Al’s Auto Salvage & Sales
314-382-6112 

All Star Auto Parts
816-921-9999

Archway Auto Salvage & Sales, Inc.
636-671-1120

Auto Parts Company
636-366-4966

B & W Truck Repair, Inc
573-393-2357

Brock Auto Parts & Recycling
314-371-4818

Busy Bee Auto Salvage & Sales Inc.
816-331-2156

County Line Auto Parts
816-697-3535

Countryside Auto & Truck Parts
636-928-6792

Davis Auto Wrecking & Sales LLC
816-229-3432

Delta Auto Parts & Salvage, Inc.
573-379-5438

E & J Auto Salvage 
636-479-4132

Fierge Auto Sales
800-252-9025

Forty Three Auto Recycling
417-781-7904

H & W Auto Parts
417-865-5747

Higbee Auto Service
660-456-7201

Highway 160 Import Salvage, Inc.
417-725-2643

Hillsdale Auto Parts
314-385-9950

J.C. Auto & Truck Parts
573-735-4800

Jack’s Auto Salvage
636-947-6005

Johannes Auto Sales, Inc.
573-243-3506

Late Model Auto Parts
816-483-8500 

iberty Auto Salvage
314-531-4141

LKQ Corporation
954-492-9092

Mack’s Auto Parts, Inc.
314-638-5422

Meadows I-44 Truck & Auto 
417-491-4934

Midway Auto Parts, Inc.
816-241-0500

Modern Imports, Inc.
314-638-6040
Mott Auto

417-532-3914
Pick n Pull Auto Dismantlers Kansas City 

816-231-1618
Pick n Pull Auto Dismantlers St. Louis 

916-681-3463
Premier Auto Rebuilders & Truck Salvage

417-532-5555
Rascal Flats, Inc. 

660-388-6389
Rich Industries 
816-861-3200

Rogers Wrecking & Salvage
417-532-7460

Sorrels Auto & Truck Parts
573-445-4451

St. James Auto & Truck Parts, LLC
800-264-3294
Trump Trucks
877-238-7409

Vander Haag’s, Inc.
712-262-7000

Yancey Auto Sales & Parts
573-565-3508

MATR Regular Members

Join MATR Today!
Just see what we can accomplish together!

Alter Metal Recycling
Council Bluffs, IA 

712-328-2601

Car-Part.com
Fort Wright, KY
859-344-1925

Environmental Works, Inc.
Springfield MO
417-890-9500
Grant Iron

St. Louis, MO 
314-421-5585 

Grossman Iron & Steel
St. Louis, MO
314-231-9423

Hollander, A Solera Company
Plymouth, MN
763-519-3231

Marty Satz, Midwest Insurance 
Consultants
St. Louis, MO
800-449-1151

PDC Laboratories, Inc.
Florissant, MO 
314-432-0550

Springfield Iron & Metal
Springfield, MO
417-869-7272

MATR 
Associate 
Members

Be sure to consider 
our Associate Members 

FIRST for your 
business needs.   

Visit our website for full contact 
information 

www.matronline.com

Please
Support MATR News

877-525-4589
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In converter recycling, the best recyclers know their 
numbers and partner with companies that educate. We 
encourage our customers to sell converters on assay, 
the verified analysis of the precious metal contained in 
the converters less the customary recycling costs. You 
want to use a scientific method because it is reliable 
and can be validated. By selling on the assay method 
and understanding key metrics, it is less likely that you 
will leave money on the table.

In the first article of this series, Getting the Most from 
Your Converters with A Process You Can Trust, we em-
phasized Know Your Numbers. We strongly advise our 
customers to know their count before they sell. Train a 
key person to count and inspect the converters before 
they are packaged up. Teach him or her the difference 
between the ceramic and metallic (foil/wire) converters. 
Without an accurate ceramic, metallic, empty, and DPF 
count it is impossible to know key bottom-line metrics 
like a true price per unit, price per pound, and average 
weight per unit. Like with selling whole units, these are 
areas that can contribute to misleading information and 
lost revenue.

In this article, we want to discuss why it is necessary 
to your bottom line to Understand the Importance of 
Weights. Next to knowing your unit count, the second 
most important aspect of selling converters is under-
standing the importance of weights.

If you’re missing weight, you’re missing money.
When you sell converters by the piece, you are at the 
mercy of the grade and the count being accurate and 
the price being fair. A slight of hand in any of these 
areas creates lost revenue. When you sell converters 
by the assay method, the same is true of the count, 
weight, and price. If you are going to get paid on the in-
trinsic value of the precious metal inside the converter, 
you want credit for everything.

If you want to know how much money you are really 
making every time you sell, you must learn your true 
price per unit, price per pound, and average weight per 
unit. For those three metrics to be accurate, the burden 
is on you to know your count and weights and hold 
the converter recycling company that recycles for you 
accountable.

Track your shipping and arrival weight. If you want 
a good ending result, i.e. maximum value, you need 
to agree on a beginning weight. When you receive a 
delivery confirmation notice from the company pro-
cessing your converters make sure that the weight you 
shipped is very close to the weight that arrived.

If you don’t have a scale, you can estimate your ship-
ment by using 10 lbs. per converter. If the discrepancy 
is more than a few pounds find out why.

Getting the Most from Your Converters with a 
Process You Can Trust: 
Understand the Importance of Weights

By Becky Berube
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Work with companies that mass balance. Mass balance 
means that all weights in and all weights out are mea-
sured and accounted for with a small tolerance for loss. 
Our tolerance is one-half of one percent (0.5%). We 
weigh and photograph all incoming skids and provide 
that to you the recycler. This is the beginning weight 
that we agree upon with you. Throughout the process 
of de-canning, milling, sampling, and assaying every-
thing is weighed: catalyst, dust, moisture, scrap steel, 
gaylord boxes, pallets, trash or inert material. Inert ma-
terial and trash includes things like insulation, batting, 
and screens that surround the ceramic catalyst biscuit 
or substrate. If the weights in and the weights out do 
not balance, the material cannot ship to the refiner. For 
your protection, and ours, we expect the same process 
at the refiner. Our job is to ensure payment for all pre-
cious metal contained in the converters.

Know your average weight per converter and price 
per pound. For a very long time, the average converter 
weighed 10 lbs. in the can and contained 2.2 pounds of 
ceramic catalyst. That’s approximately 20% catalyst to 
80% steel. With car manufacturers demanding greater 
efficiency using less precious metal, we are seeing the 
average catalyst weight per unit trending downward to 
1.8 or 1.9 pounds per unit. Recently, the average price 
per pound of recycled catalyst is yielding between $30 
- $40 per pound. A discrepancy of even .3 pounds per 
unit could be costing you more than $10 a unit at $35 
per pound (.3 x $35 = $10.50). Multiply that by the 
number of converters you are recycling, and the loss 
can be staggering.

Watch your trash and moisture. On the assay report that 
you receive, you should be able to see a weight recon-
ciliation. The gross weight reported will typically be the 
catalyst and dust from de-canning without the packaging 
and steel. The net weight (wet) should be the weight of 
the catalyst less any trash or inert material as outlined 
earlier. The net weight (dry), or settlement weight, will 
be the weight of the catalyst less any moisture deter-
mined. Normally trash and moisture will run between 1 
– 3 percent each of the gross weight and the net weight 

(wet) respectively unless there are extenuating circum-
stances like exposure to moisture. The catalyst substrate 
is porous and very susceptible to moisture.

The bottom line for successful recyclers who make the 
most money from their converter recycling program, 
is becoming educated and tracking the data and the 
money to insure against loss.

For questions or copies of this article or previous ar-
ticles in this series, email me or visit our website at: 
www.unitedcatalystcorporation.com.

Becky Berube serves the recycling community as President 
of United Catalyst Corporation, Co-Chair of the Automo-
tive Recycling Association’s Events Advisory Committee, 
and is an ExCom Board Member of the International Pre-
cious Metals Institute.
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